Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council

Meeting No. 362

Held Tuesday 17th September 2024

Present: Peter Keen(chair), Maureen Wilde, Adrian Phillips, Jim Maccall, Glynn Broadbent and Emma Williams.

362.1: Apologies:

Nick Powell and Cllr. Aled Davies These were accepted by councilors.

362.2: Minutes of Meeting 361 held on 16th July 2024.

The minutes of 16th July were accepted with some amendments these will be signed at the next meeting.

362.3: Matters Arising:

- a. **Resignation/Vacancy:** Gareth Williams sent a letter of resignation to the council. We now have a vacancy which will be advertised on the community notice board, Facebook and local papers. EW will arrange the advert.
- b. **Parking Dol Emrys:** The Residents have agreed option C is the best option for parking. On 17th July PCC held an onsite meeting with residents, but no decisions were made. We will continue to pursue the matter.
- c. Road Conditions: A lot of major potholes have been filled but it is only temporary, once the cold and wet weather comes, they will need filling again. The Briw is already getting bad again but we have a date for the road to Nant Goch, this is due to be resurfaced later in October. The flood on the road past the Green Inn has not been fixed but the flood by home farm has been resolved. The drain and ditches have been cleaned out.
- d. **20MPH/30MPH**: We have requested that Llangedwyn be changed back to 30mph as people are driving very dangerously in the 20mph part of the village. Numerous people have been overtaken in the village while driving at 20mph, this may cause a serious accident. Helen Mickiewicz has emailed the council stating she is strongly against the speed limit being raised to 30mph. This has been noted.
- e. **Church Corner**: We are waiting for further instruction from Powys with regards to signage at the church corner. Our preferred option is more chevrons going out of the village.
- f. **Facebook Page**: This is up and running EW and JM are admin on the page. All councilors were sent an invite and are now members. We would like to keep this as a private group for residents only.
- g. **Overgrown Hedges in Llangedwyn**: Helen Mickiewicz raised an issue with the hedge at the bottom of the Briw. When pulling out onto the main road it is very difficult to see without pulling into the oncoming traffic. GB has agreed to speak to the residents about there hedge.
- h. **Grass Cutting Community Field**: We are unsure when Clive Heaton will stop cutting the grass as the school is now closed. Once he has stopped, we will have to arrange for the grass to be cut. The hedges and the field will be the responsibility of the Community Council. It was

agreed any remaining funds from the Recreation Association will be transferred to the community council towards the upkeep of the field. EW has agreed to contact Delwyn at the football club about the grass cutting.

362.4 Correspondence Sent

- a) Press release sent to Advertiser, County Times and Chronicle.
- b) Reply to Helen Mickiewicz

362.5 Correspondence Received/Business.

- a) Various emails from Helen Mickiewicz
- b) Letter of Resignation from Gareth Williams

362.6 Planning Matters

No Planning matters

355.7 Finance

- a) £2028.16 Current Account 24.06.24
- b) £564.92 Reserve Account 30.05.24
- c) Audit Wales have sent 2 outstanding invoices from years 22/23 and 20/21.
- d) Cheque 394 Audit Wales £520 signed by MW and AP

362.8 AOB

There is still no work on the house in Penybont. The scaffolding has been put up but no work. The traffic lights are still in position.

Next Meeting 15.10.24